
Thank you for reading my testimony on HB 3063. Please do not pass this bill taking away religious 
exemptions on vaccinations. I am a mother of a wonderful little girl who after receiving a round of 
vaccinations started having reoccurring seizures. Doctors claim it is a coincidence but could not find 
anything physically wrong that would explain why she was having them. They will not grant me a 
medical exemption for her. I want her to be able to go to the same elementary school that I went to as a 
child, to engage with our community, but I am not at a point I can trust she will not begin to have 
seizures again. Not all children react the same. Penicillin saves thousands of people but it can kill others, 
they cannot prove complete safety for all children. 
 
This is also about medical freedom, please do not take away my right to choose what medical 
treatments my child receives. 
 


